Notes for extraordinary PAC Meeting Thursday 12" April
Extract from PAC minutes 29" January 2018

17/12348/0UT Outline application for 34 dwellings on land to the east of Damask Way with all
matters reserved except access (with new access proposed off Upper Marsh Road). Land East of
Damask Way and East of Upper Marsh Road and North of Smallbrook Lane, Warminster BA12 9PP

Councillor Brett congratulated Toby Fryer, saying young people had a right to speak and should be
heard. The contributions had been informative and instructive. He showed photographs from the
site, showing the wanton vandalism of the removal of the oak trees prior to planning permission
being given. Other evidence was shown including a dash cam video of the difficulty in navigating
the lower part of Upper Marsh Road.

Standing Orders were suspended at 7.42pm to allow for additional public participation

Nicholas Yates said that the narrowest part of the road that had been shown on the dash cam was
where the new road would come out. Once traffic had passed the pinch point it always speeded
up and he felt sure that there would be an accident at some point.

Standing Orders were reinstated at 7.44pm
It was resolved to recommend refusal of the application on the following grounds:
This Council objects to this planning application on the grounds listed below:

1. The site was not under consideration on the Draft Wiltshire Housing Site
Allocation Plan and Revised Settlement Boundaries which had been
consulted on in September 2017. The comment that had been submitted by
the Council on the settlement boundary in the Damask Way area was as
follows:

ITEM | MAP GRID PROPOSED AMENDMENT OR CORRECTION

NO.
REFERENCE

4 J10 The newly developed extension to Damask Way
should be included within the boundary.

This was a reference to the site already built, which should be inside the new settlement
boundary. Wiltshire Council had not included the site in application 17/12348/0UT in the revised
settlement boundaries and the Town Council had supported its exclusion, therefore it would be
inappropriate to include it now.

2. The access point for this site would be disastrous. This secticn of Upper
Marsh Road is narrow with no footpath and leads on to a narrow country
road that is prone te flooding and often has to be closed. Runoff water from
the site would exacerbate the problem.

3. The impact on the environment would be detrimental. The site is on the cusp
of the Wiltshire Wildlife Trust area.



4. There is a highways conflict with pedestrians, cyclists, horse riders and the
residents of the old people’s home.

The Town Council requests Councillor Jackson to call this in at the Western Area Planning
Committee.



